
 

 

 

 

 

April 28, 2021 

To:  Mayor Ezzy Ashcraft and Members of the Alameda City Council 

From:  Erin Smith, Public Works Director 

Re: Clarification re: May 4, 2020 Regular Agenda Item 6-F (Recommendation to 

Authorize the City Manager to Execute an Agreement between the City and 

Alameda County Industries for Collection, Transportation and Processing of 

Alameda's Municipal Solid Waste, Recycling, and Organic Materials) 

 

Since the publication of the staff report for the above mentioned item, staff discovered 

there was an error in describing the Bulky Program Modernization in the proposed (new) 

Franchise Agreement with Alameda County Industries (ACI). 

The description of the bulky program is noted in the Core Services section of the staff 

report and incorrectly reports that the program will use rigid containers instead of the 

current bag system. Instead, the bulky program will allow for cubic yards of loose material 

to be placed at the curb for collection by ACI. This collection method is the same for both 

for single family and multi-family residents alike.  

 


